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Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting on 18 July 2022 

The July club meeting was held the field and opened at approx. 6:30 PM. Club Vice President Don Grzina 
chaired the meeting.  Six club members were present.   
 
Tech Session:  No tech session 
 
Secretary’s Report – The minutes of the June meeting did not appear in the July Carrier Wave.  They will 
appear in the August Carrier Wave for approval at the August meeting. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – We have a comfortable amount in the treasury, enough for 2022 operating expenses. 
 
Safety Officer’s Report – Safety officer was not present.  No new safety issues were raised.  A reminder to 
remain cognizant of full-scale traffic.  In this case a crop duster was spraying the farmer’s fields.  As is 
prudent, everybody landed and watched the show. 
 
Field Manager’s Report – A question was raised about corrosion on the mower winch.  We will look into it. 
 
Activities Chair Report – A question was raised about our usual pre-Nats pattern get together the weekend 
before the pattern Nats.  This was preempted by Midwest Aero Wing (Pontoon Beach) holding their first 
pattern contest on that weekend.  One issue was that our runway cracks were still kind of large for some 
pattern planes with small wheels.  It was decided that the coming week would be just too hot for doing 
runway maintenance.  Then of course, the Field Manager went out and did it anyway! 
 
GSLMA Report – Minutes are in the July CW.   
 
Old Business – Don presented some data he had on Field maintenance expenditures.  
2020 was $368 
2021 was $357 
Year to date is $347, primarily due to some repairs that are not expected every year but hit this year 
 
A discussion ensued on authorizing some additional budget for 2022 field maintenance.  $300 was authorized by the 
club for field maintenance estimate.  Of course, the unexpected often happens and if more is required it will be 
brought before the club. 
 
New Business - Well not that new.  Wes Shooks rejoined the club.  Welcome back Wes! 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:07 PM.   
 
Ed White 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting on 20 June 2022 

The June club meeting was held the field and opened at approx. 6:30 PM. Club Vice President Don Grzina 
chaired the meeting.  Eight club members were present.   
 
Tech Session:  No tech session 
 
Secretary’s Report – A motion was made and passed to accept the minutes of the May 2022 meeting as 
published in the June Carrier Wave.   
 
Treasurer’s Report – We have a comfortable amount in the treasury, enough for 2022 operating expenses. 
 
Safety Officer’s Report – Safety officer was not present.  No new safety issues were raised. 
 
Field Manager’s Report – Don listed several field expenditures including mower blades, sand for runway, inner tube 

foe mower tire, and mower gas. I mentioned needing a second set of blades for the 52” mower.  These items totaled 
about $300 and Don was reimbursed. This kicked off a discussion about giving the field manager a budget authority to 
maintain field equipment.  The discussion was tabled pending the field manager presenting an estimate of annual field 
expense.  Don showed a set of worn mower blades. The most likely cause of this extreme blade wear is likely due 
mostly to hitting the mole hills which are mostly sand.  There was some discussion about dragging a chain link gate 
around the field to flatten mole hills before cutting an area. 

 
Activities Chair Report –   Swap Meet report.  We tried one yesterday.  Club made $140 profit.  Although the Swap Meet 
itself was at breakeven (21 of 48 tables were sold).  The profit was due to sale of donations from club members.  Thank 
you all!  We have everything ready to continue this and hold one next year.  We need to scratch our heads on date and 
other means to improve.  We did identify that if the event is on a Sunday, the cost of the facility is considerably 
reduced. One positive feedback from vendors is that they don’t want to go to tail gate swap meet because of unknowns 
of weather. Many Thanks to Mitch Galatioto for organizing the swap meet. 
 
A general comment on our activities is that we need to provide better descriptions of what goes on at each event.  
Those of us who have been to a few (or more) of these know what to expect.  But people new to the club or who 
haven’t been to an event can be put off by not knowing what they need to bring and what exactly the events entail.  
Great Comment! 
 
GSLMA Report – Minutes are in the CW.   
 
Old Business – None recorded 
 
New Business - None recorded 
 
The meeting was adjourned at about 7:15 PM.   
 
Ed White 
Secretary 
 

 
 
https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/ 
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GSLMA Report 

supplied by Harold Weaver 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



At The Field 

Pattern guys are still working hard at their craft! 

 

 

 

     



 

     

 

 

 

 

 

                           

 

 

 



Midwest Air Wing Gateway Pattern NATS Primer 

July 30, 2022 - July 31, 2022 

 

A few of our club members attended the Midwest Air Wing Gateway Pattern NATS Primer on July 30-31. 

The results placed Walter Rhodes in 1st in the Intermediate class with 2nd going to Jose Espinosa! 

Jim West and Don Grzina competed in the Advanced class. Don Grzina was having technical issues that didn’t allow him 

to finish the contest. Also in attendance were Ed White and Jack Buydos. 

 

 

    

    

 



 2022 Phantom Flyers RC Club Flying Site Mowing & Task Schedule 

 

 

 

 



Events 

  

 

 



 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar and club 
roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us know what 

you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

